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Official Newsletter of Single Square Dancers, U.S.A.

Joe B. Ellis, Founder  August, 2006
4 Bylaw Amendments Considered

Jim Reinhold & Dave Hinde
Four amendments to the Bylaws of 

Single Square Dancers USA, Inc. have 
been submitted this year and will be considered 
at the annual meeting of the SSDUSA general 
membership. There is a deadline of 60 days 
prior to the annual meeting for written 
submission of  proposals. Each amendment is 
independent, and is subject to an "up" or "down" 
vote by the voting delegates at the meeting. If 
approved, the changes would take effect 
immediately.  

See page 4 for the bylaw amendments 
considered this year.  Proposal #1 was 
withdrawn.  The other 4 are listed.

Reunion 36 in 2006
Rochester, New York   

August 31 - September 3, 2006
Nancy Mirabal & Eileen  Okolowicz

Rochester, New York is the place to 
be…Labor Day Weekend, 2006. Will YOU be 
there? Have you registered for this great event? 
If not, please send in your registration forms as 
soon as possible. Your host club, Cloverleaf 
Squares, has a fantastic weekend lined up for 
you…this reunion promises to be even better 
than it’s predecessor in 1988. Those who 
attended in 1988 know what a great dance it 
was. If you weren’t there, that is all the more 
reason you should register NOW so you don’t 
miss out on this one!

Our calling staff is the same great staff 
that called for us in 1988. This all-star cast 
consists of: Mike Callahan, Cloverleafs’ regular 
club caller from Rochester, NY, Tim Crawford, 
from Ontario, Canada, Jim Lee, also from 
Ontario, Canada, Tom Miller, from Pennsylvania, 
and Art Tangen, from Kansas, and our round 
dance leaders, Wayne and Barbara Blackford 
from Florida and Arizona, Mike and Linda Liberti 
from Arizona, Pete and Mary McGee from 
Pennsylvania, and Mark and Marlene Thone, 
Cloverleafs’ regular club cuers from Rochester, 
NY. The Liberti’s and the McGee’s were also on 
staff in 1988. The entire group is really looking 
forward to working together once again at this 
reunion.

The Trail-In Dance on Thursday evening 
will take place at the Rochester Riverside 
Convention Center. Callers will be Mike 
Callahan and another of our great local area 
callers, Gary Bubel. Round dance cuer will be 
Alice Bubel, also from our local area. 

The regular dancing beginning on Friday 
will all take place at the Rochester Riverside 
Convention Center. There will be four full-time 
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dance halls; a Plus Hall with composite flooring, a 
Round Dance Hall with parquet wood flooring, a 
Mainstream hall and an additional hall which will be 
split between Advanced and Challenge dancing. The 
time split will depend on the number of registered 
dancers we have at each level. There will be a fifth 
hall that will be open part time for dancing easy-level 
rounds on composite flooring.

Our Friday and Saturday night after parties 
will take place in the Hyatt Hotel. Friday night we 
present Ecstasy Sound DJ and on Saturday night, JB 
and Company, our most popular local country and 
western band. They have opened for some big-name 
groups who have performed in our area, including 
Charlie Daniels’ band. The Sunday night after-party 
will be skits performed by our staff and will take place 
in the convention center.

Many of you have called to ask about our 
tours and the answer is YES...there is still room 
available on all of our tours. The pre-convention tour 

was so popular that we have added a 2nd  bus so 
everyone who wants to take this tour will have that 
chance. All other tours still have space available at 
this time. HOWEVER, if there is a tour that you really 
want to take, SIGN UP NOW!!! Don’t wait until you 
arrive in Rochester to sign up, because we cannot 
guarantee that there will be space available at that 
time.

PLEASE NOTE: There has been a slight 
change to one of our tours. The Finger Lakes tour on 
Sunday, September 3 indicated a sit-down luncheon 
at Esperanza Mansion overlooking beautiful Keuka 
Lake. This had to be changed due to circumstances 
beyond our control. The lunch which is included will 
now be a scenic Keuka Lake 2-hour luncheon cruise 
aboard the Esperanza Rose. We hope this does not 
deter anyone who has already signed up and may 
encourage others who are considering taking this 
tour. If you have signed up for this tour and have 
questions or concerns regarding the luncheon cruise, 
please email toursdar2006@ssdusa.org or call either 
of us (contact information is on our flyer and website).

We have lots of other fun activities planned 
for you in addition to the dancing. We have scheduled 
a Fashion Show at 11:00 AM on Saturday morning. 
Be sure to check it out and see all the latest square 
dance fashions being promoted by our vendors. 
Speaking of vendors, for your shopping pleasure, we 
will have three clothing vendors, a badge/dangle 
vendor and possibly some other “surprises”! There 
will be a viewing gallery attached to the Plus Hall 
where spectators can come and see what fun we 
square dancers have in our sport. We have ice cream 
socials planned for Thursday, Friday, and Saturday 
nights. There will also be a round dance demo each 
evening. On  Thursday night this will take place at the 
Trail-In 

CONTINUED  ON PAGE 5
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Single Square Dancers,
U.S.A. Executive Board

SSDUSA President, Steve J. Stoltz
w8vey@hotmail.com
45500 Harmony Lane, 

Belleville, MI 48111-2473
734-699-5115, Cell 734-699-5525  

SSDUSA Vice President, Dave Hinde
dave@daveswebplace.net

 1118 Land Street, 
Norfolk, VA 23502

757-461-7222   
SSDUSA Secretary, Tommie Faulkner

tommie.m.faulkner@usps.gov
P. O. Box 398, 

Newport News, VA 23602-0398
757-874-9290   

SSDUSA Treasurer, Karmi Richards
karmiann@yahoo.com
3581 High Creek Drive
 Columbus, OH 43223

614-875-9336  
 Past President, Ted Wright
twright@mailstation.com

 515 Eugene Court S.E.
 Albuquerque, NM 87123

Cell 505-269-6095   

N.E.Regional Director, Bob Priest
rpriest@atecone.net

 328 Fuller Road
 Albany, NY 12203

519-489-7472  

Mid-Atlantic Regional  Director, 
Dennis Neatrour

sgt3@aol.com
 280 Blackner Road, 
Johnstown, PA 15905

814-288-1695 

S.E. Regional Director, Anne Oliver
ajdance5@bellsouth.net

2257 Corene Drive
Marietta, GA 30066

770-971-8610  

N. Cen. East Reg. Dir., Fred Moore
velmadoyle@netzero.net

 3938 Crestfield Dr.
Groveport, OH 43125

614-837-6974  

N. Cent. West Reg. Dir., Judi Hamilton 
hamilton.judi@dorsey.com

376 Beacon Ave., St. 
Paul, MN 55104
612-340-8764  

S. Central Regional Director,
William J. Walton

wildbil@oklahoma.net
P.O. Box 851361

 Yukon, OK 73085-1361
405-354-3332  

N.W. Regional Director, Neil 
Matsumoto

SSDUSA_Northwest@lycos.com
P.O. Box 95121

Seattle, WA 98145
Phone 206-953-9498

S.W. Regional Director,  Joyce Weber
funjoyce@juno.com

 1992 South 200 East, B-410
Salt Lake City, UT 84115-2454 

801-486-9381  

Single Square Dancers,
U.S.A. Committee 

Chairpersons
36th DAR Chairperson

NANCY MIRABAL
nancylm@localnet.com

 112 Falmouth St.
 Rochester, NY 14615-1902

585-621-5596   

37th DAR Chairperson 
BRENDA GRIFFIN

arkydancer@aol.com
 103 Indian Springs Road

 Bryant, AR 72022
501-847-7851   

 
Archives & ARTS
RON HOLLAND

hlndron@bellsouth.net
 280 Walnut Grove Drive

 Lebanon, TN 37090-9110
615-449-9663  

Bylaws
JIM REINHOLD

reinholdjr@juno.com 
 2819 Creekwood Court
 Grapevine, TX 76051

817-481-5084   
Historian

ALICE KLEIN
 1467 Scott Circle
 Layton, UT 84041

801-544-9465
Intercom  &  YR Editor - Promo Dir

LARADA HORNER
 larada@earthlink.net

 515 Eugene Ct. SE
Albuquerque, NM  87123

505-323-7098  
Membership & Intercom Publication

PATSY NESTER
patsynester@yahoo.com

 5356 Waterford
 Mesquite, TX 75150

972-681-0345  
Nominations 

DON WERNER
donlwer@mailstation.com

 13425 108th Dr.
 Sun City, AZ  85351

623-815-1438  
Outfit Chairperson
PATRICIA POWELL
pepowell@ev1.net

3411 Whirlaway Road
 Dallas, TX 75229

214-358-0511   
Room-mate Locator 
LAURIE STEWARD

lkstewa@hotmail.com
 23415 Falcon Way
 Warsaw, MN 55087

507-685-4476   
Web Master
DAVE HINDE

dave@daveswebplace.net
 1118 Land Street,
Norfolk, VA 23502

757-461-7222   
YR Scholarship
FRANK NORRIS

frankwnorris@earthlink
 5640 Autry Avenue

 Lakewood, CA 90712
562-925-0324   

From the Top
Steve Stoltz, President

PRESIDENT’S 
MESSAGE:

See you in 
a square in 
Rochester,

NY
 Labor Day 
weekend!
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Horner’s Corner - Thoughts from a Co-Editor
Larada Horner

San Antonio made the National Square Dance 
Convention a great experience for all.  Many of our 
Texas singles were on committees and helped make this 
a memorable event -- thanks to all who gave of their time 
and energy.

Dance-A-Rama, 2006 sponsored an After Party -- 
a Solo Get-Acquainted Dance -- Thursday and was well 
attended.  A variety of top-notched callers participated in 
the opportunity for singles to meet and mingle freely.

The Solo panel continues to be a forum at 
Nationals to discuss Solos in the square dance world.  
Dave Hinde, Eileen Okolowicz, and Larada Horner 
manned the panel and the conversation was rich and 
helpful.

Another special single-related piece of news -- 
Kentucky won the bid for 59th National Square Dance 
Convention in 2010 with Ron & Cindy Schoen as 
chairpersons.  Cindy Schoen is a past president of 
SSDUSA.  We are so proud of you!

Singles Folk Dance Venue Started in Dallas
Dave Redd

I have started a Singles folk Dance venue 
{"Singles" meaning you change partners after each 
dance} April 23rd of this year and I now have 36 people 
that have joined the program so far. We have been 
dancing with different singles programs here in Dallas 
and when there is a singles Square Dance program that 
appears the group will be there.  If no program appears 
on it's own we intend to start our own. The dances are 
the first, third, and fifth Saturdays at 8:00 pm, and a 
beginner can come at 7:45 pm for 15 minutes of lessons. 
My telephone number is 214-526-1994.  See link below.

 http://singles.meetup.com/535/

Would you like a SSDUSA Jacket? 
Anne Oliver

 I am still taking orders for this fantastic looking 
jacket.  It is the perfect thing to wear over your square 
dance cloths on cold evenings or out and about at a 
Square Dance Convention.  The jacket is made by 
Hartwell Sports.  It is a baseball style snap up jacket with 
full sleeves, stretch ribbing on the bottom of the arms 
and bottom of the jacket.   The shell is white 100% 
polyester with a water repellant satin finish and the lining 
is white 100% polyester.  It is machine washable and 
very durable. 

The SSDUSA diamond logo is embroidered on 
the back in navy and red.  The buyer's name will be 
embroidered on the left front in navy.  The cost of the 
jacket is $45 plus $8.50 tax and shipping for sizes small 
to extra large.  XXL is $1.50 extra, and XXXL is $3.00 
extra.  

If you are interested in ordering a jacket, you 
may e-mail me at ajdance5@Bellsouth.net or mail me at 
2257 Corene Drive, Marietta, GA  30066.  Please include 
your address, phone number, e-mail address (if you have 
one) and size.  There is no need to send money.  I will 
contact you when your jacket is ready to ship.  

Northwest Region Report 
 Neil Matsumoto

My how time flies when you’re having fun! It’s been 
a short six months, since responding to Past President 
Ted Wright’s message in the Intercom calling for a 
candidate to fill the vacant Northwest Regional 
Director’s position; and what a ride it’s been!

It’s a real rush, rivaling a sugar high, as we 
continue to see positive signs 
emerge in our little corner of the 
world! Some Highlights of our 
journey:

• A p p o i n t m e n t t o t h e 
Nor thwest Regional Di rector 
position at the Executive Board 
meeting in March 2006

•Comp le t i on o f a Nor thwes t Reg ion 
assessment in March

•Projected increase in Dance-A-Rama 
participation (Based on first time registrations to date)

•Yellowrock Club Listings UP 80%
•Individual Memberships UP 40%

I would be remiss if I failed to thank a few people 
who have been most helpful in our revitalization efforts: 
Larada Horner for her teamwork, and superb promotion 
and communication skills; President Steve Stoltz, and 
Past Presidents Ted Wright and Ron Holland for their 
guidance and encouragement; the Executive Board for 
expressing their confidence in my ability to lead this 
effort; DAR Chairpersons Eileen Okolowicz and Nancy 
Mirabal for providing registration updates, to help focus 
on necessary adjustments to promotional actions; VP 
Dave Hinde for his suggestions and computer 
assistance; and Patsy Nester for membership data.

As the Dance-A-Rama fast approaches, there is 
plenty of time to make a decision today to attend and 
make your arrangements! What better time than this 
Labor Day Weekend to connect a few more names with 
faces, and trade in those long distance electronic hugs 
for the real McCoy! 

Continue with  Neil Matsumoto
This continues the article Neil wrote for the May, 2006 
Intercom.

Where does Neil see SSDUSA heading in the 
future? 

“The stated Mission of  our organizat ion 
is “To promote and stimulate interest in Square 
Dancing among unmarried adults of all ages.”  Add to 
that, our President Steve Stoltz’s message in the 
October 2005 Intercom, “…We need to work together to 
meet the challenges that we all face with the declining 
attendance in square dancing. We need to spread the 
word and to get involved...”

N e i l  c o n t i n u e s , “ T h e M i s s i o n a n d 
P r e s i d e n t ’ s g u i d a n c e i s c l e a r . W e h a v e 
recent ly completed an assessment of the 
Northwest Region and produced a l is t of 
Strengths and Areas for Improvement. Using 
this information, we wil l  soon unveil  the 

CONTINUE ON PAGE 7
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Bylaws Change Proposal #2
Current Reading:
Article VI
Section  2 - Vacancy

A.  In the event that any office other than that of 
President becomes vacant, the office shall be filled by 
appointment of the Board of Directors.  Requirements 
shall be the same as for election to office. 

B. In the event that the Office of the President 
becomes vacant, the Vice-President shall assume the 
Office of the President and the Board of Directors shall 
appoint [as above] a new Vice-President..

Proposed new reading:
A.  In the event that any office other than that of 

President becomes vacant, the office shall be filled by 
appointment of the Board of Directors.  Requirements 
shall be the same as for election to office. 

1.  In the event that there is no one meeting the 
requirements stated above, that will accept the position, 
the Board of Directors may appoint a person that does 
not meet all the requirements.   (for example, a married 
member or a member who has not been a member for 
the preceding year.)

2.  This person will be designated an “Acting 
Regional Director” or “Acting ________ (name of 
office)”.  

3.  They will perform all the duties of the stated 
office, but will not be eligible to vote as an officer at 
board meetings.  

4.   They will wear the normal badge of office, 
but will have the “Acting” designation in all written 
material or correspondence. 

5.   A person may be appointed to fill any 
position as an “Acting Officer” except that of Vice 
President or President.  

Reason for change:
This allows the Board of Directors to appoint the best 
person for the job, if there are no eligible candidates 
that will accept the position.  For example, a married 
member may be appointed as “Acting Director” or 
“Acting Secretary”, or if an officer gets married during 
their term of office, they may be appointed to fill out the 
remainder of the term as “Acting………….”. 

Bylaws Change Proposal # 3
Current Reading:
Article VI
Section 1 – Nominations

E.   Any member of the unmarried, individual 
member, in good standing of the ORGANIZATION for 
the entire twelve [12] months immediately preceding 
the annual business meeting of which the member 
seeks office shall be eligible to stand for nomination, 
election and or appointment to an office.

Proposed New Reading:
E.   Any member of the unmarried, individual 

member, in good standing of the ORGANIZATION shall 

be eligible to stand for nomination, election and or 
appointment to an office.  This person must currently 
be a member of the ORGANIZATION, and must have 
been a member for at least 12 months prior to the 
business meeting.  

Reason for change:
This allows for a person that has missed a Dance-A-
Rama and left their membership lapse, to become an 
officer once they have rejoined the ORGANIZATION.  
The way the current bylaw reads, if a person misses a 
Dance-A-Rama, and sends in their dues in October, 
they would not be eligible for office because they were 
only a member for 11 months immediately preceding 
the annual business meeting.

Bylaws Change Proposal # 4
Current Reading:
Article VIII
Section 6 – Duties of the Treasurer

C. To provide quarterly and annual reports to the 
Board of Directors as follows: on the first day of 
December, March, June and at the close of the 
business year [at the annual business meeting] and 
such other financial reports as from time to time 
may be required by the President.

Proposed New Reading:
C.   To provide annual reports to the Board of 

Directors at the close of the business year [at the 
annual business meeting] and such other financial 
reports as from time to time may be required by the 
President.

Reason for change:
The Board of Directors needs the reports whenever a 
Board meeting is called.  This may be quarterly, or only 
once or twice during the year.  

Bylaws Change Proposal # 5
Current Reading:
Article XII
Section 3 – All Bylaw amendment Proposals will be 
signed.

Proposed New Reading:
Section 3 – All Bylaw amendment Proposals will 
be signed.  Each proposal will include a short 
paragraph explaining the reason for the change.  
This explanation does not need to be included in 
the Intercom printing of the bylaws change.  

Reason for change:
This will assist the Board members and the Bylaw 
Chairperson with understanding the need for this 
proposal.  This will let them know what the proposal is 
trying to accomplish.  Knowing this the Board members 
or the Bylaw Chairperson may suggest better wording 
to the proposal, in order to help it get approved.  
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CONTINUED FROM PAGE 1 - Reunion 36 in 2006
Dance. On each of the subsequent nights, it will be part 
of the ceremonies. Don’t miss any of these special 
times!

We will have an information booth where you 
can ask questions and pick up additional information 
about Rochester-area attractions, restaurants, 
transportation and more. 

Recently there have been some problems with 
booking rooms at the Hyatt. As our room blocks fill up, 
they are supposed to be automatically increased. 
However, on a few recent occasions, this has not 
happened and people have been told that rooms were 
not available. If you encounter any problems in booking 
your room, please call or email us and we will work with 
the hotel.

We encourage everyone to register for Dance-
A-Rama, tours, and souvenir items, and to reserve your 
room at the Hyatt Regency Rochester, as soon as 
possible.

Be sure to check out our website at 
dar2006.ssdusa.org for additional information and the 
links to area attractions. The DAR committee and 
Cloverleaf squares are looking forward to greeting you 
in a square at our “Reunion 36 in 2006” on Labor Day 
weekend in Rochester, NY!!!

2 Special Thank You’s 
for the Yellowrock Scholarship Fund 
The monies generated by the 

sales of the Yellowrock go into a caller/
cuer scholarship fund.  Our first 
scholarship given many years ago went 
to Dee Dee Doughtery Lottie.  Last year, 
2 singles received scholarships -- a caller 
and a cuer and here is their sincere thank you’s!  

John Farquhar & Ruth Howell
To all the folks on the scholarship committee, 

and to Mike & Pat Schrant, a hearty yellow rock and 
heartfelt thanks for the Yellowrock scholarship that was 
awarded to my husband and I to attend cuer’s college.  
The Schrants gave us the form and told us about this 
opportunity at the annual Single Wheelers festival, 
which is held every Memorial Day weekend in Norfolk, 
NE (shameless plug !!!). We applied and were awarded 
the scholarship which helped finance our trip to New 
England last year.  I was given the opportunity to show 
what I’d learned at this year’s festival and received lots 
of positive feedback from the dancers.

* * * * * * *
Velma Doyle

I would like to thank the SSDUSA organization 
for awarding me the Yellowrock Scholarship last year at 
Dance-A-Rama, 2005.  The money I received went 
toward my room expenses at the Gateway City Callers 
School at St. Peters, MO from June 11-16, 2006.  The 
four instructors (Deborah Carroll-Jones, Jon Jones, 
Jerry Junck and Tony Oxendine) were all accredited 
Caller Coaches through CALLERLAB.  All were 

excellent teachers and made the learning fun.  I 
learned a lot of new information and skills, and have a 
much better understanding of what I need to be doing 
to make further improvements in my calling.  Thank you 
again.

BACHELOR ‘N’ BACHELORETTES INTERNATIONAL          
Alice Woods, International President.  

I’m the 2006 President of Bachelor ’N’ 
Bachelorettes International. I live in St. Charles, IL and 
have been square dancing since 1995. I attended my 
first SSDUSA in Nashville in 1997 and have enjoyed 
attending every one since that first one in Nashville.  I 
am pleased that I have been asked to write an article 
about Bachelor ‘N’ Bachelorettes International. 

The mission of Bachelors ‘N’ Bachelorettes 
International, since its founding in 1949 by Carole 
Green Miller, is to promote Square and Round dancing 
for single adults in an atmosphere of fun and 
fellowship.

Bachelor ‘N’ Bachelorettes International has 
three levels within the organization:  National, Regional, 
and Club. If you are a member of a B’N’B club you are 
considered a member of all sister clubs across the 
country.

The National level sponsors two meetings a 
year, with the fall meeting being the annual 
International Anniversary weekend.  At the Anniversary 
weekend, members and guest from all over the country 
can come together for a fun filled week-end of dancing, 

sharing ideas, and fellowship.  This year the 57th 
Anniversary will be hosted by Northern Illinois Region, 
October 13–15. The dance will be held in a “barn” at 
the Arabian Knights Farm in Willowbrook, Illinois. There 
will be a buffet lunch at noon, hayrides, and dancing on 
a wood floor to Doug and Don Sprosty on the squares 
and Natalie Sprosty on the rounds.
 The Regions also sponsor dances periodically 
throughout the year, thus giving all of the clubs in a 
particular region a chance to dance together.  And 
finally, at the Club level, each will have a schedule of 
dances throughout the year that are hosted by the 
Club.    

Bachelors ‘N’ Bachelorettes supports SSDUSA 
by being a member as an Association, which allows all 
of our Clubs to be recognized as members.  As an 
Association member, B’N’B is entitled to have voting 
delegates at the annual SSDUSA meeting.   A report 
from this meeting is given at our Anniversary meeting in 
October.
 The strength of this multi-level organization is 
the sharing of ideas, such as how to get and keep new 
members.  Also, as with SSDUSA, there are lasting 
friendships that you make across the country as you 
attend dances and functions at the National, Regional, 
and Club level.  Also, assistance and information is 
made available for anyone wanting to start a new club. 
For further information about the B’N’B organization or 
the Anniversary Weekend, please contact me at 
630-584-1343 or alice34@comcast.net.  
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Calendar of  Events
CO – August 10, 2006 -- Rocky Tops Dance. Clements Community Center, 1580 
Yarrow St. Lakewood, CO (Wadsworth & Colfax – one block west, one block north).  
6:30 – 10:30 pm. Caller: Tim Tyl.   Cuer: Leroy Shade.  Early round dance teach: 
Rainbow Foxtrot – F IV.  Cost:  $6 per person; Teach $2 extra. Info:  Hall phone, 
303-987-4822 or Jeff Cox, 720-259-3362 or Joy Chichester, 303-462-4333. Web site:  
www.squaredancing.com/rockytops

OH – August 26, 2006 -- Miami Valley Dance Council, honoring Honor Raiders and 
Couples.  Sponsored by:  Gem City Squares.  Michael Solomon Pavilion Dance. 7:30 – 10:00 pm.  Caller:  
Gary Kincaid.  Cuer:  Stuart Lewis.  We would love to have guests visit and dance with us at this dance.  Info:  
Jean on our Council hotline 937-294-5511 or at home 937-237-1168. 

NY – August 31 – September 3, 2006 -- 36th Annual National Singles Dance-A-Rama, 
Rochester, NY.  Rochester Riverside Convention Center.  Host Hotel:  Hyatt Regency 
Hotel.  Reservations:  1-800-233-1234.  Caller:  Mike Callahan, NY, Tim Crawford, ONT, 
Canada, Jim Lee, ONT, Canada, Tom Miller, PA, and Art Tangen, KS.  Cuers:  Wayne & 
Barbara Blackford, FL & AZ, Mike & Linda Liberti, AZ, Pete & Mary McGee, PA, and 
Mark & Marlene Thone, NY.   Hosted by:  Cloverleaf Squares.  Info:  Nancy Mirabal, 
585-621-5596.  E-mail: nancylm@localnet.com  Website:  dar2006.ssdusa.org

Edmonton, Alberta, Canada -- September 11, 2006 -- 30th Anniversary Square Dance.  Edmonton Singles 
Square Dance Club. Central Lions Rec. Centre, 11113 - 113 Street, Edmonton, Alberta, Canada.  7 - 10 pm.  
Mainstream.  Info:  Marica, 433 – 0467.  Regular Dances:  Monday’s, starting September 18, 2006.

NM -- September 15, 2006 – Something 4 Everyone weekend -- Duke City Singles -- 8:00 - 10:00 pm.  
Multilevel dancing.  ASDC Hall, 4915 Hawkins NE, Albuquerque, NM.  Caller:  Nasser Shukayr, CA.  
Information:  Gerri & Loren Dunbar -- 839-4962 or DukeDancer123@aol.com

NM -- September 16, 2006 -- Something 4 Everyone weekend continues! -- Caller: Nasser Shukayr, CA.  
Cuer:  Wayne Galdony.  ASDC Hall, 4915 Hawkins NE, Albuquerque, NM.  Saturday morning from 10:00 am - 
noon -- A2.  Saturday afternoon from 1:30 - 3:30 pm – Special Fun Dance.  Saturday evening – 7:00 – 7:30 pm 
– Pre-rounds. 7:30 - 9:30 pm -- Plus.  All Saturday events are $5 per person.  Information:  Larada Horner- 
323-7098 or larada@earthlink.net

AZ -- September 16, 2006 -- Mesa Checkmates Watermelon Dance.  Mesa Senior Center, 247 N Macdonald, 
Mesa, AZ.  7:15 pm - Pre-Rounds; 7:45 pm - Squares. Caller: Darren Gallina.  Cuer: Mike & Linda 
Liberti.  Club will furnish Watermelons.  Singles & Couples Welcome.  Hardwood Floor.  Info: 480-941-1421.  
E-mail: checkmatesqdance@cox.net   Web site:  www.azsquaredance.com

CA – September 16, 2006 – Frosty Floats – Sponsored by: The Redlands BnB Square Dance Club.  
Redlands Community Center, 111 W. Lugonia Avenue (SW corner Washington and Lugonia), Redlands, CA.  
Caller: Lee Schmidt.  Cuer: Carol Allen.  7:00 -- 10:15 pm.  Cost:  $5.00. Info: Roberta, 909-389-0414 or Anna, 
909-793-1656

TX -- September 30, 2006 -- 19th Annual West Texas Fall Festival, Amarillo, TX.  Sponsored by:  West District 
of TASSD and the Amarillo Levi & Lace Singles.   Info:  Dollie Fulks, TASSD VP West, 806-
379-0094.   E-mail:  dollielou@peoplepc.com.  

TX -- February 16 - 17, 2007 -- “Fun in the Sun” at TASSD’S 33rd Annual Roundup 2007, South Padre Island, 
TX.  South Padre Convention Center, 7355 Padre Blvd.  Trail-in Dance & BBQ -- Thursday afternoon February 
15, 2007 on a sight seeing boat.   Callers:  Ken Burke, IN and Jeff Holley, OK.   Cuers:  John & Norma Jean 
Becker,  TX.  Info:   Virginia Anderson,  817-994-1217.  E-mail: vranderson2001@yahoo.com or Kenneth 
Shadrock, 210-887-4365 or Email:  KRSHAD13@msn.com
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CONTINUED FROM PAGE 3 -  Neil ’s
Vis ion o f what we would l i ke the fu ture 
Northwest Region to be and a Strategic Plan 
to achieve the Vision. With the Vision and 
Plan in hand, i t ’s t ime for us al l ,  to catch the 
Spir i t  and Rock N Roll!”

When asked where square dancing is 
going, Nei l  repl ied,  “Square dancing is going 
w h e r e v e r w e d e c i d e t o t a k e i t .  W i t h 
leadership l ike Steve Stol tz and a commit ted 
membership,  SSDUSA is posi t ioned to be at  
the fo re f ron t o f  the rev i ta l i za t ion o f  our 
act iv i ty!  In Washington, we are seeing br ight  
spots l ike the Mt.  Baker Singles who have 
cosponsored their  second double-digi t  New 
D a n c e r c l a s s o f  t h e d a n c e s e a s o n , 5 0 
students strong! I t  can be done! Let ’s do i t ! ”

Nei l ’s  insightfu l  ar t ic le wi l l  cont inue in the 
October Intercom.

23rd ANNUAL SINGLE WHEELERS MEMORIAL 
WEEKEND SQUARE DANCE: 

Mary L. Wilson
 Fun, fun, fun – We are talking about the Single 
Wheelers Memorial Weekend Square Dance in Norfolk, 
NE. Another great group of dancers came to join the 
Single Wheelers Square Dance Club for a wonderful 
weekend.  We want to thank the two hundred and nine 
dancers from 17 states that were in Norfolk for the 
dance. Nebraska - 102, Iowa - 33, South Dakota – 12, 
Missouri – 11, Texas – 11, Kansas – 10, Colorado – 6, 
Minnesota – 5, Arizona – 5, Oklahoma – 3, Utah – 2, 
California – 2, New Mexico – 2, Michigan – 2, New York 
– 1, North Dakota – 1, Wyoming – 1.  As always the 
caller, Jerry Junck & Tom Roper and cuers, Jim & Carol 
Tucker did a great job.  New friends were made and old 
friendships were renewed throughout the weekend.  
The dancers came to Norfolk to have a good time and 
they sure were did that.

Now we are looking ahead to the 24th Annual 
Single Wheelers Memorial Weekend Square Dance 
which is May 26 & 27, 2007.  Jerry Junck and Mike 
Hogan will be calling and Arnold & Jeanette Tramp, 
cueing.  A total of 43 dancers are registered for the 
2007 weekend.  The weekend will be moving to a new 
location 2007. There will be a few changes but we feel 
it will be another fun filled weekend for all the dancers 
that come to Norfolk, NE.

The Intercom is published quarterly in February, 
May, August and November.  The deadline for 
articles is 15 days prior to the date of publication 

(e.g. January, 15th for February issue).  

FASSRD’s Single-Rama Invites You to Florida
Penny Green

President Florida Association of Single Square
   & Round Dancers (FASSRD)

In some parts of Florida, there isn’t much 
dancing going on as our “snowbird” friends have gone 
north.  When they “migrate” north, we notice a huge 
decline in the attendance at our dances.  We always 
look forward to the Fall when they return and the 
dancing picks up.
 Picture yourself on a front porch setting on 
benches or rocking chairs and enjoying the cool breeze 
from the beautiful lake in front of you, watching a 
beautiful sunset over the lake and renewing friendships 
or making new ones.  You can enjoy this and more at 
the 27th Annual FASSRD Single-Rama which will be 
October 20 & 21, 2006 at the historic Kenilworth Lodge 
in Sebring, Florida.  We have a dance on Friday and 
Saturday nights, a round dance workshop on Saturday 
morning and a square dance/workshop on Saturday 
afternoon.  Sam Dunn of Sebring (formerly from Ohio) 
will be calling and Phyllis Williams of central Florida will 
be cueing.  We also have an after party on Friday and 
Saturday nights with DJs, John Dean and Anne Oliver 
from Georgia Singles.  Sandy’s Boutique from Ft. 
Pierce, FL is our vendor for the weekend.  We dance 
and stay under the same roof, and have beautiful wood 
floors in the dance hall.  Please bring finger foods for 
the refreshment tables.
 Florida has five (5) singles clubs who would 
welcome you if you were to visit. 

•Seabreeze Singles  dances in Jacksonville on 
Tuesday nights. 

•Orlando Singles dances in Orlando on Friday 
nights.

•Pairs & Spares  dances in Pinellas Park  on 
Tuesday nights, but they are closed for the summer.

•Swingin’ Singles dances in Ft. Lauderdale on 
Sunday afternoon once a month.

•Suncoast Squares  is a gay/lesbian/bisexual/
transgender club, but all dancers are welcome.  They 
dance in St. Petersburg on Tuesday nights. 

•We also have a club in Tampa  who doesn’t 
advertise themselves as a singles club, but they have 
many more singles than married couples - Temple 
Twirlers dances on Monday nights.

Why not plan your vacation to Florida this year, 
and take in a few dances while you’re here?
 For more information on these dances and any 
other dancing in the state of Florida, please contact 
me at pgreen@squaredancing.org or 863-967-5004.  If 
I don’t have the information, I will be able to get it for 
you!
 We look forward to seeing some of you in Florida 
some time soon!
 

 ARTS Website Up and Available
The ARTS organization has created a travel site 

available to dancers and families:  www.arts-
dancetravel.com.  Check it out -- using the site helps 
the ARTS financially!



SSDUSA Membership Application

Name:___________________________________________

Address:_________________________________________

City:_____________________________________________

State:___  Zip:____________ Phone #__________________
Make checks payable to SSDUSA

Mail to:
Annual Individual Dues - $6.00 Patsy Nester
Yellowrock Directory - $6.00 5356 Waterford
Membership Badge - $4.50 Mesquite, TX  75150

From:
Patsy Nester
5356 Waterford
Mesquite, TX  75150

First Class Mail

Address Correction Requested
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